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Washington, DC - The U.S. Postal Service today announced plans paving the way for its employees to obtain affordable access to the Internet and Postal Service intranets.  The Postal Service is looking for computer hardware and service providers who can provide all of its 800,000 employees with an affordable home computer, printer, and unlimited Internet usage for the lowest possible monthly fee. The voluntary program, open to all postal employees, would be offered without cost to the Postal Service. Computer providers would recover their costs from fees charged directly to postal employees and from advertising revenue.  





The Postal Service is pursuing this concept for several reasons, says Deputy Postmaster General and Chief Marketing Officer John Nolan. "We want our employees to have the benefits of the Internet and believe that technology will improve their personal and professional lives," says Nolan, adding, "We think we can improve customer service by better informing our front-line employees about postal products and services."   





In addition to Internet access, employee computer systems would be connected through secure access to postal intranet sites. This would create new avenues of communications for employees to receive postal news. Employees could electronically check and apply for job openings, request forms and information, and access their personnel records to enroll in various programs or change payroll deductions. Postal related training programs also could be offered.  





Computer companies interested in providing this service for postal employees must submit their proposals by November 6, 2000. A pilot program involving 1,000 Washington, DC, area postal employees is planned for January 2001, with nationwide roll-out targeted for spring of next year. Further information about the Postal Service's request can be viewed online at Commerce Business Daily website: cbdnet.access.gpo.gov  





"Companies that want to be successful in the 21st century will have to be leaders in using Internet-related technology to serve and inform their customers," says Nolan, "and our eBusiness products and services are an integral part of our strategy to remain competitive."  





"That means our employees must be knowledgeable and comfortable with these new technologies and understand how our customers want, and like, to do business. That's what this program is all about."








